A port and polish head will not compare with our head at all... anyone can make a head flow increase on a 924 head, but that increase rarely produces an improvement on torque and BHP. 

One of the features of the 924 head is that the intake port shape was bodged on purpose by the design engineers to ensure that the 924, a better handling car, did not go whipping 911 owners on the track... cast your mind back to 1975/6, and the 911 available at the time, for much more money than the 924. Porsche wanted to make sure that the cheap model didnt beat the expensive one on the track.. They also didnt want aftermarket companies making bolt on parts to make the 924 faster than a 911... For example, did you know that the 924 was originally to have the head seen much later on the 931? We didnt believe it until we were given a photo of one of the first prototype engines dated 1972, many years before the 931 was even thought of! 
We found out this by talking to a design engineer who worked on this engine during the development of the car since 1972. Changing this port shape involves some serious work. Not only this, the port shape is seriously important, the 924 shape is almost the oposite of whats needed, the port shape we use is the result of borrowed time and favours owed by a couple of engineers working in F1 and indicar engine design, along with destroying tens of 924 heads during testing on the flow bench. 

Anyway, in short, the new head out performs either the 931 head, the 924 head, modified or not. 

Now we just need to find out if this has just been an interesting diversion and triumph over the factory efforts to restrict this motor, or if we can turn this into a product! 
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